SELECTMEN'S MEETING SELECTMEN'S OFFICE June 22, 2016



Selectmen in attendance: Christine Torno, Paul Nadeau and Royce Heath

6:00 pm - Open Meeting

- Meet with Road Commissioner Tom Torno for discussion on several items.
 - o Discussion about hiring some part time employees to work for the Highway Dept.
 - Price changes for graders Summer road grading large grader only \$117.00; small grader \$67.00
 - Chairperson Torno made a motion to increase the large grader to \$117.00; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.
 - The Selectmen gave Tom paperwork regarding LRAP. He will complete it and return to Sue Collins.
 - There was conversation regarding the use of excavators when replacing culverts.
 - o There was discussion about using more salt and less labor.
 - O There was discussion regarding a cemetery on land of Gil Gerrish. It is not clear if there is a veteran in the cemetery but he would like to know what the process is to get the cemetery on the list. The question arose if he should talk to the Cemetery Committee. Tom will ask Steve Woodman about Gil's cemetery. The Selectmen asked that all cemetery information Tom obtains gets forwarded to them and Sue Collins.
 - o Need to check cemetery monies.
- If there is enough money in the Highway Budget, Tom will buy gravel early so he can have some on hand.
- Work on Bigelow Road will be done when River Road is paved.
- Lots of discussion on parts and equipment needed. Tom will get prices.

Selectman Nadeau made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectman Heath, all in favor.